
Employee Rights Under the Federal Service Labor-Management 
Relations Statute 

Vandenberg SFB civilian employees are currently represented by one 
of the following organizations certified by the Federal Labor 
Relations Authority as the exclusive representative: 

• National Federation of Federal Employees, Local 1001 
Patrick Maloy, President
(805) 606-5536
PATRICK.MALOY@SPACEFORCE.MIL or
NFFELOCAL1001@US.AF.MIL

• International Association of Firefighters, Local F-116 
Vince Culliver, President
(805) 588-5363
VINCENTCULLIVER5363@GMAIL.COM

Employees with bargaining unit status (BUS) codes of 7777 or 8888 are 
not represented by a labor organization.  BUS code 7777 indicates that 
an employee is eligible but not in a bargaining unit. BUS code 8888 
indicates that an employee is ineligible for inclusion in a bargaining 
unit. 
Refer to block 37 of the Notification of Personnel Action (SF-50). 

For more information regarding your rights, you may contact NFFE/IAF 
or your local human resources office at (805) 606-3641.  

References: 

• https://www.flra.gov/
• https://www.flra.gov/resources-training/resources/
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